
Translation 
 

Notification of the Department of Business Development 
Re: Prescription of Registration Number for a Juristic Person Established under Foreign 
Law Submitting an Application for License or Certificate under the Foreign Business Act 

B.E. 2542 (1999), B.E. 2556 (2013) 
   

 
   Reference is made to the Department of Business Development’s prescription 
of registration number for a juristic person established under foreign law pursuant to the 
Notification of the Department of Business Development Re: Rules and Procedures for 
Prescribing Registration Numbers for Memorandum of Association, Registered Partnership, 
Limited Company, Public Limited Company, Chamber of Commerce, Trade Association and 
Juristic Person Established under a Foreign Law Subject to the Foreign Business Act B.E. 2542 
(1999).  
   The Department of Business Development has conducted an inspection to 
revamp the registration numbering of juristic persons for the benefit of using such juristic 
person registration number for reference purposes.  The inspection revealed that certain 
juristic persons established under foreign law which have received licenses or foreign business 
certificates have more than 1 juristic person registration number.  Therefore, juristic persons 
established under foreign law are requested to perform the following: 
   1. inspect license or foreign business certificate in the name of the juristic 
person to determine whether there is more than 1 number; 
   2. in the case where more than 1 juristic person registration number is found, 
the juristic person shall contact the Department of Business Development at the Office of 
Foreign Business Management to correct the juristic person registration number. 
   This Notification shall come into force as from now onwards. 
 
     Given on the 2nd September B.E. 2556 (2013) 
          Banyong Limprayoonwong 
            Director-General of the Department of Business Development 


